STRONG OBJECTION
Barry Town Council Members consider the proposal to be unacceptable for the following reasons:

· In view of the proximity of the proposed site to the Barry Marine and Barry Garden Suburb Conservation areas it is considered that the development would have a seriously detrimental impact on the appearance, character and setting of these important areas;

· The proposed development would create an unsightly and unattractive feature that would cause 
unacceptable harm the character and walking environment of this important area of open space that 
contributes to the coastal walking environment of the Vale of Glamorgan and to its links to the Coastal Path; 

· The potential harmful effect the development would have on local wildlife;

· The potential harm that would result to the amenities of adjacent neighbouring properties from noise generated from the equipment cabinets;

· There is concern that the site is in an area that has significant archaeological importance and that disturbance would cause harm to historic artefacts.
